
Sharp’s Cemetery Board of Directors Meeting – 4/9/18 

Attendees: Tom Swan, Charles Moore, Bill Ayers, Jerry Hendricks, Pam 
Goffinet 

• Fence. Approval was granted for Tom McClure to wire brush and paint 
the fence. He has proposed painting the fence with Direct to Metal oil 
paint from Benjamin Moore, which he gets for a 15% discount at 
$57/gallon. He will wire brush all loose material and apply one coat of 
paint. After drying he will check it and give a second coat where 
necessary. He will start when the nighttime temperatures are 
consistently in the 50’s, probably mid-May. Cost of labor is $1700. He 
estimates needing 7-8 gallons of paint, plus the cost of wire brushes will 
be cost about an additional $500. He will provide receipt from Benjamin 
Moore. 
Sherry from Oxford Cemetery says that he painted their fence 7 years 
ago and it has held up well and they were pleased with his work. 

• Lot sales. Tom sold two adjacent lots, Above the Driveway, Row 35, Lot A 
& B, to Jonathan DeBusk for $1850. Only four corner stones are needed. 
Pam will send him a deed. 

• Burials.  An urn of the remains of Charles Levis will be buried on April 14 
in South Section, Row 13. Ted has inscribed date on the existing stone. 
Tom and Bud will prepare site and dig hole. 

• Corner stones. Tom will order stones I, G and three sets of D’s. 

• Damage. Tom noticed some mowing damage to several stones including 
his own. He will speak with Eric to clarify responsibility. 

• Finances. Portfolio is up $600 for the year. 

 

Submitted by Jerry Hendricks 
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Next meeting on May 14, 2018 

 


